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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – Summer Camp was one of the most successful summer camps that we have attended in a long time and there were few if any lines for anything.  The folks at Bert Adams really knew how to handle a crowd and they showed impressive flexibility with the assignment of classes.  All of this in spite of the Georgia heat.    In July we have activities and opportunities.  Opportunities that are not organized by the troop include the visitation of the traveling Vietnam War Memorial Wall and special priced Scouting NASCAR tickets.  We will have participants in the annual cave exploration day trip, NYLT and the Seabase crew hits the road!  We will elect new leaders, Explore Nuclear Science and learn some other scout skills.

Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.

July 1st, 7:00 PM – Troop meeting @ 1st Aid – The service patrol is Combat Spartans

July 8th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings  – No Service Patrol

July 15th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ Electing Leaders and prepare for Cave Day Trip – Service Patrol is Danger 
July 22nd, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ Knots – Service Patrol is Phantom

July 29th, 7:00PM – Troop Meeting @ Nuclear Science – Service Patrol is Nuclear Squirrels

Vietnam Traveling War Memorial – For those who are interested, the Vietnam War traveling Memorial will be installed for viewing starting July 9th.  It will end with a closing ceremony July 12th at 12:00.  At this time we do not plan to take a trip as a troop but we encourage everyone who is interested to stop by and honor those who sacrificed their lives for our country.  

Leadership Elections – Every 6 months we install new Boy leadership and that time is coming up.  On July 15th we will hold elections for the Senior Patrol Leader and each patrol will elect a Patrol Leader.  Senior Patrol Leader Candidates are required to have attended NYLT.  Interested scouts will need to successfully present themselves as the leader the troop needs to be successful or the patrol has to have to also be successful.  And of course fun is in the mix also.  These new leaders will be installed at the annual court of Honor in August.  

Troop Leadership Meetings – The leadership meetings for July continue in their normal spot on the calendar. The PLC meet on July 26th while the adult leaders will have their 2 meetings from 7-9 in the annex on July 27th.    
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Summer Camp – Another summer camp came and went, and once again our troop bus served us well!  Bert Adams BSA summer camp was simply one of the best camps our troop has ever attended.  These folks were the very definition of professional and organized.  While you can’t do anything about the Georgia heat, they somehow kept long lines to 0.  Not just a minimum, 0.  Food was good and as our scouts felt the need for whatever reason to change sections of classes or change classes, we were always accommodated.  With only one exception, the activities and courses were nothing less than first class.  Clearly the facility was designed with large groups in mind.  For a taste of the fun see the pictures on page 2 following.
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Fun! 
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In the pictures below we see a food break on the way down, the amazing amphitheater, the tents Bert Adams provided, Breakfast, Youth NASCAR car we sponsored, and laundry done the Boy Scout way!














Was there some fun in January?  Yeeees.  I will include here the words of Mr. Early.


“Even though I am sure that someday people will sing folk songs about the mighty deeds of Troop 243 I wanted to make sure these guys were recognized. At Klondike Derby in January we came in first place in 3 of the ten completions. Overall time we came in third of 21 patrols. We made two patrols from our existing ones. The youngest guys in the Blitzkrieg Patrol boiled water in a pot and a fire started without matches in 1 minute 34 seconds as well as being the only group to identify and treat hypothermia in their scenario. They came in 6th overall of 21 patrols. The other patrol (the Vampire Teddy Bears) won two of the ten events with the “Camp Confusion” scenario and the Knots competition. It was a great weekend and the guys are looking forward to doing even better next year. The adults enjoyed an amazing meal prepared by Mr. Hamilton and stayed warm in the cabin with the help of Mr. Botner’s fire stoking expertise. Additionally as an impartial observer (kind of) it seems like the emphasis on Scout Skills during the Administration of Kenneth Botner, SPL, really paid off. Congrats again guys!”





Below is a picture of our boys who successfully completed the religious awards programs this year.  Also of note, Fr. Bill Burkes of St. Pius was awarded the St. George award.  Congrats to our boys and thanks to Fr. Bill for his commitment to the future of the church.








